

15 July 2019

Brett

Fyi-request-10555-d23b182d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: IR-01-19-16748

Dear Brett

Thank you for your email request for information dated 18 June 2019 where you ask the following:

"What does the training program for conflict of interest training involve?"

I have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) and I can advise you that NZ Police have a series of Conflict of Interest courses available to police employees online. There are currently four courses that discuss different areas where a conflict of interest may arise. These courses are recommended for all staff. Conflict of Interest training is designed to raise all police employees' awareness of conflicts of interest that may occur in the workplace. It offers guidance and self-checking advice.

In addition, a NZ Police policy "Managing conflicts of interest" is available through the NZ Police website at www.police.govt.nz.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the OIA, to ask the Ombudsman to review this response, if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Superintendent Barry Taylor

Acting National Manager Police Professional Conduct